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	Nursery


	Welcome back everyone! The children have shared their news about the wonderful things they have been doing throughout the holiday. This week some children have been placed into their new groups and they have settled in well. 
The children have been learning all about Winter this week. They have talked about what they wear and what types of weather we experience in the Winter season. Just a little reminder to all parents: All children will change their reading books on a Monday from this week. Please read and discuss the story with them and then write a comment in their reading diary. Thank you!

	Reception


	
	Welcome back everybody! It has been lovely to have all of the children back and refreshed from the Christmas holidays. On Wednesday we came into school and found a giant egg. The children predicted what might be inside. Later in the week it hatched and now each class has its own dinosaur to look after and find out about. During the week we have been practising number recognition and correct number formation.  
REMINDERS: We will be starting PE on Monday (11/1/16), so please make sure your child has a white t shirt, black shorts or jogging bottoms and black slip on pumps. Please ensure all items of school and P.E clothing are clearly labelled.  Children also need their labelled water bottles back in school. All children have been given a new reading book this week.  Please sign the reading record diary if you would like your child to have a new book every week.

	Year 1

	1C
	Welcome back everyone. This week we have listened to a story called 'Not Now Bernard.' We used our special question words to help us ask the monster some questions and wrote them down trying hard to remember to use a question mark. In Numeracy we have begun some work on money. We have looked carefully at the different coins and described their colour, size, shape and value. We tried hard to think of different ways to make the same amounts and were amazed that we needed 100 pennies to make a pound! Well done everyone for a super start to the Spring Term. Keep it up!

	1N
	In 1N we have had a fun week hearing about everyone's holidays. In Literacy we have been reading the story of 'Not Now Bernard!' and have been writing questions to ask the monster and discussing the feelings of different characters. In Numeracy we have been learning about money, naming the coins and finding different ways to make an amount.

	1W
	A big welcome back to all of 1W. It has been really good to see all of the children getting straight into their working mode and they have worked extremely hard this week! In Maths we have been looking at money and we have focused on coins and finding different ways to pay for things. In Literacy we have started our new story, Not Now Bernard. We have written questions to ask the monster, pretended to be the monster and answered them and also thought about the characters’ feelings in the story. Can all children please ensure they have their water bottle, P.E kits and Outdoor Ed kits in school for next week. Well done 1W; keep up the good work!

	Year 2

	2A
	Welcome back 2A. I hope you had an excellent 2 weeks off and are ready for another term of hard work! We have started off the spring term by recapping addition and subtraction in numeracy. This has been challenging for everyone as we get back into the habit of presenting neatly in our book. In literacy we have been looking at recurring language in text and it has been really interesting to see everyone's alternate stories using our main text to help. We began our new topic which is Kings and Queens, and we have used that as a foundation in IPC to look at governance regimes in different countries.

	2D
	Welcome back! Everybody has returned to school well-rested, cheerful and ready for another term of hard work! In Literacy this week, we are beginning to explore stories with recurring language, looking in detail at the story The King, The Mice and The Cheese. In Maths, we have been practising our subtraction and addition skills, learning and consolidating new strategies. We will be going swimming as of next week; please make sure children have swimming kits in school on Thursdays!

	2M
	The children have settled back in to routine well after the Christmas break. In Literacy the children have looked at the story 'The King, the mice and the cheese' and did some wonderful role playing to help identify and remember the recurring language used in the story. There was some wonderful acting from all the children. Mr McLaren may nominate them for the next Oscars - who knows? Don't forget that next week children will need their swimming kits. More information can be found on the school website.
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children were welcomed back from their holidays. During the week we have shared with each other what we did over the holidays. In literacy the children has been studying adventure stories and focusing on the key features of an adventure story. In numeracy the children have been working on mental addition and subtraction. In IPC we have been studying the water cycles and its different stages. 

	3R
	It has been a very hectic first week back! We have had a good week getting straight back into the flow of school, starting our brand new topic book - The Wump World! This will give us an idea of adventure stories so that we will be able to write our own adventure story very soon! In numeracy we have been doing some revision of addition and subtraction. We have also begun to work on the water cycle in IPC and the digestive system in science. 

	3W
	Welcome back 3W! This week in literacy we are starting a new unit on adventure stories and are working towards writing our very own based on The Wump World. In numeracy we are revisiting place value and looking at the inverse. The Water Cycle is our new topic for IPC and this week children have been learning about each stage of the water cycle and the key terminology.

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been adding and subtracting using a mental and a column method. In 4A we used the partitioning method to add and subtract these numbers easily in our heads. In IPC we have started a new unit where we have been looking at the Anglo-Saxons, including where they came from and why they came to Britain. In Art, we have done continuous line drawing related to Anglo-Saxon objects which they really enjoyed. In Literacy, we have looked at the features of a play script to write our own play based on a short scene in the text Macbeth. 

	4C
	In 4C this week we have started our new text in Literacy, Macbeth. This week we have been creating our own play script based on this text. Children have been identifying the features of a play script, such as stage directions and dialogue and have then started to plan their own play. In Numeracy we have been focusing on mental methods for addition and subtraction. We have looked at two different methods, partitioning and adjusting. In Indoor PE, we have started our new unit on gymnastics. This week the children have been practising balances that they then started to put into a sequence. 

	4M
	In 4M this week we have started a new Literacy unit which involves the children creating their own play script. In Numeracy, we have been adding and subtracting 5-digit and decimal numbers using mental methods. To do this we used partitioning, where we add/subtract each place value separately, and adjusting, we where make the number easier by subtracting or adding to the units column. In Science, we have started to look at different states of matter; solids, liquids and gases.

	Year 5

	5B
	It is an exciting new year ahead as we embark upon our new IPC topic, the Ancient Greeks. We have been analysing the feature and structure of myths as part of our literacy lessons and we have started to create an eye catching classroom display full of fascinating facts about the Greeks and their way of life. In maths we have been tackling the tricky topic of fractions, practising how to order, compare and convert them. Well done to all.

	5C
	Welcome back everyone; we hope you had a peaceful Christmas and enjoyable New Year. The new year in Year 5 has brought with it a new topic; we are now studying the Ancient Greeks. We have begun this topic by creating our own myths within our literacy lessons. 

	5H
	I have been very impressed by the creativity and imagination which Set 1 has applied to their study of Greek myths. I look forward to seeing how your writing progresses over the coming weeks. I have also been impressed by the dedicated way in which Set 3 numeracy has approached our work on fractions.  Well done everybody. Keep up the good work and I am sure 2016 will prove to be another very successful year.

	Year 6

	6S
	After a festive break, 6S has returned for the new spring term enthusiastically and eager. This week, we have been solving difficult worded problems such as sequences and missing numbers and have applied our arithmetic knowledge from the previous terms. In Literacy, we have started to read our new WW2 novels and have been inferring details to make predictions and looking closely at characters.

	6T
	Welcome back 6T. This week, the children have begun their new novels linked to World War 2. They will use the novels for Guided Reading and as inspiration in Literacy. In Maths, they have focused on number reasoning problems, including finding missing numbers, negative numbers, sequences and using inverse. During grammar the children have identified the function of sentences and their grammatical composition.

	6W
	We have had a great first week back to school! The children have been excited to start their novels, linked to this term's topic of World War 2. My literacy class has started reading Carrie's War. In numeracy, we have been putting our mathematical skills into practice, by applying them to sequences, missing number problems and worded problems.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 8th January 2016





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 11th January 2016 – FILM CLUB


Monday, 8th February – Parent’s Evening 4pm – 7pm





Friday, 12th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM





Monday, 22nd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 7th March – FILM CLUB





Thursday, 24th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 11th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS








 












































Message from Miss Barratt





Miss Barratt will be sending her 2016 welcome letter and update to you all early next week.



































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        1N�
    98.89%�
KS2�
6S�
100%�
�
REC�
RC�
98.33%�
Year 3�
3W�
98.89%�
�
Year 1�
1N�
98.89%�
Year 4�
4A�
97.73%�
�
Year 2�
2M�
98.71%�
Year 5�
5B�
98.85%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
100%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
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�
�
KS1 Winners�
RJ/1N/2A�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      3R/5B/5C�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
4 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
5 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�












YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2016


Do you have a child who was born between 1st September 2011 and 31st August 2012? 


If so, it is important that you apply online for your child’s Reception place for September 2016 by 15 January 2016. 


For further information and to apply online please visit  � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" \t "_blank" �www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�, alternatively contact a member of the Children’s Information and Advice Service on 0121 303 1888.








Nursery places


Was your child was born between 


1st September 2012 and 31 August 2013? 


Don’t forget to put your child’s name on the waiting list for Nursery starting September 2016.


Please contact the school office.








PUPIL ABSENCE


The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.
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“Together we are stronger"








